August 1, 1938.

Mr. Frank Worden. Commissioner of Public Lands Santa Fe. New Mexico.

Dear Sir:

On Thursday July 28, 1938 at the request of the State Geologist and the Oil Conservation Commission I made an inspection of the De Baca Well No I located in T. 20N-R. 31 E- Sec. 19. These people have installed a metro recording meter and their well head equipment appears to be in good shape. They are manufacturing as much ice as the well is capable of furnishing gas. They are improving their plant equipment and preparing to deepen their water well. Due to the heavy rains the cellar on this well has caved but has caused no damage and I could detect no leaks on the well head side of the meter.

Yours truly,

Frank J. Horn.